CANDIDATE STATEMENT - SMC (Primary) Representative- Roger LAM

Dear Fellow Directors and Josephians,

It is my great pleasure to have the chance to participate in the 2011 Election to run for the position as SMC (Primary) Representative. I hereby solemnly and earnestly ask for your vote and support.

As per the last Board meeting, every candidate should elaborate the mission and objective for running the position in the next Election meeting. However, I understand that some directors may not be available and be present in the coming meeting. I therefore take this opportunity to write a brief statement to set out my mission and vision for running the SMC (Primary) Representative position.

Like most of the Josephians, I joined the St. Joe family in 1971 as a Primary One Student and studied up to Form Seven in 1984 continuously. This represents All my “Growth” stage in life. I haven’t been in touch with the Primary Section since it entered into the era of the NEW Building. However, the primary school stage has a lot of touching, adventurous and memorable experiences. 

I have also been involved in education actively though my profession is a CPA and taught in other primary schools as a substitute teacher before. I always have the pleasure to act as a bridge for our fellow Josephians both Young and Mature. Also, my new born daughter arouses my further interests and concerns for the success of Primary Education in Hong Kong and St. Joe alike.

If I am elected, I will formalize the “Bridge” as a function and a channel for accountability and responsibility. I will prepare a Proposal Paper in prior consultation with other Directors and Fellow Josephians to gather any ideas and initiatives for the further advancement of the Primary Section. This will be followed by monthly updates and quarterly reviews. Furthermore, I will mobilize our Fellows and Secondary Students to get further involvement in Primary School activities and lives regularly.

I hope those Initiatives and Changes will further increase the Bonds for the Primary Section, Secondary Section and Alumni as a Whole and achieve a Great St. Joe Family Spirits. I also take this opportunity to express my sincere thanks to my predecessors namely but not limited to Messrs Li Hon Keung, Danny Ma and Ng Man Kin for their excellent past contributions to the Primary School.
Thank you very much for your staunch support. 
